TOWN OF CHESTER

1786 KINGS HIGHWAY

CHESTER, NY  10918

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW

The Town Board of the Town of Chester will hold a public hearing on a proposed local law entitled: 
INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW NO. ____ OF 2018

A LOCAL LAW ADDING CHAPTER 84 ENTITLED  

“COMMUNITY PRESERVATION FUND” 

TO THE TOWN CODE OF THE TOWN OF CHESTER

 

Be it enacted by the Town of Chester in the County of Orange, as follows:

Section 1.
Title

This chapter of the Town of Chester Town Code shall be known and may be cited as the "Community Preservation Fund Law."

Section 2.
Purpose

The Town of Chester has determined that it is in the best interest of the Town to adopt a Community Preservation Fund local law which help protect and preserve open and undeveloped lands in the Town of Chester.  This local law will further protect historic places and properties within the Town of Chester and provide visitors and residents with additional outdoor recreational opportunities. 

Section 3.
Legislative Intent
This chapter of the Town of Chester Code is adopted in accordance with and pursuant to the provisions contained in New York Town Law §64.

Section 4.
Community Preservation Fund

Chapter 84 entitled “Community Preservation Fund” is hereby added to the Town Code of the Town of Chester, to read as follows:

Chapter 84.
Community Preservation Fund

Article I. Fund Established


§ 84-1.

Title.


This chapter of the Town of Chester Town Code shall be known and may be cited as the "Community Preservation Fund Law."


§ 84-2.

Purpose.


This chapter is adopted for the purpose of protecting and preserving open and undeveloped 
lands in the Town of Chester, including wetlands, woodlands, agricultural lands, and the 
other natural resources of the Town; for the purpose of protecting historic places and 
properties within the Town; and for the purpose of providing the Town's visitors and residents with outdoor recreational opportunities, all in accordance with the provisions of §64 of the New York Town Law and as more fully set forth within.

A copy of the proposed local law is on file and can be obtained at the Town Clerk’s Office, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, N Y. 

Said public hearing will take place in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 1786 Kings Highway, Chester, NY on Wednesday, June 13, 2018 at 7 PM or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.  

All persons interested in the subject matter may appear in person or by agent.  All written communications should be addressed to the Board at the above address.

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF CHESTER

LINDA A. ZAPPALA,

TOWN CLERK
Dated:  May 22, 2018
